Lynne DeLon

P.O. Box 16717 Lake Charles, La 70616 Phone (337) 721-1522 Fax (337) 721-1523 swlaenforce@aol.com

November 3, 2011

Dear Friends.

I am the mother of Ronald Lee Kershaw, owner\operator of Southwest Louisiana Lien Enforcement. Ronnie passed away on August 23, 2011 during heart surgery at the age of 39.

I would like to begin this letter with a very large THANK YOU for each and everyone of you that have helped us during this very difficult time. I have been working on this letter for quite some time and am so touched by the generosity of all of you, that I can't get very far into it before I completely fall apart. I have always known that anyone in this business had to be special because, as we know too well this is not an easy business to get into.

Ronnie and I have worked together in this business for 12 years. I ran the office and he ran the roads.. I always joked about how he had the easier job, boy was I wrong... I had no idea where to start after his passing. If not for some awesome angels that stepped in to help me, I am not sure what I would have done. I wanted to keep the business going and all of our local dealers wanted me to keep it going. With him gone I had to change the name of the company, with all new licenses and insurance and the works, so that can be very expensive. I used the money to pay off the funeral expenses and help with the insurance and licenses for the company. I helped the children's mother until she could figure out what she was going to do. I was so shocked when I received a second disbursement, I sat at the post office and cried for 30 minutes.

Ronnie has three beautiful children that were so proud to tell everyone "my daddy is the repoman". They are exceptional children and are doing quite well considering the circumstances. It is my desire to have this business still going when they get old enough to take over.

I am including a card with our new business name and I would like everyone to know that if there is ever anything I can do to make someone's life easier, I will be glad to help. You have no idea how important it is to give to others until you are in that position. There is no way possible I could have done this without the support and prayers from all of you. I feel truly blessed to be in a business where business owners take care of each other. This is amazing.

Sincerely,

Lynne Defor